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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CO:ZISSION
OF THE STATE OF LEW 1EXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALILED BY
THE OIL CONSERVATIOIN COMISSION OF THE
STATE CF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

CASE 1O, 177
ORIER O, 831

IN THE MATTER OF THE AMENDED APPLICATICH

OF THE OIL CONSERVATION COMISSION UPON

ITS OWN MOTION TO RESCIND, REVISE, CHANGE

OR AMEND ORIER NO, 573, WHICH BECAME EFFECTIVE
AS OF JUNE 1,:1944 AND GENERALLY KNOWN AS

THZ "BQONUS DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE ORDERY, AND

TO RESCIND, REVISE OR AMEND SECTIOX 4 OF
ORIER 798, EFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 19, 1948,

WHICH AMENDS AND SUPERCEDES PREVIOUS

STATEWIDE PRORATION ORDER NO. 637,

5 ' R OF THE CQMMISSIO
BY THE COMMISSION: .

This cause came on for hearing at 10:00 otclock A.M., on the 5th day
of May, 1949, at Santa Fe, New Mexico before the 0il Conservation Commig- _,
sion of the State of New Mexico, hereinaftsr referred to as the "Commission¥,

NOW, on this 22nd day of July, 1949, the Commission having before it
the testimony adduced at the hearing of said cause and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

1. That due public notice of said cause having been given as required
by law , the Commission has jurisdiction of the case,

2+ That Order No., 573, effective as of June 1, 1944 and known as the
"Bonus Discovery Allowable Order® has failed to accomplish its intended
purposes and should be rescinded,

3. That Section 4 of Order No. 798, effective November 19, 19438 is
meaningless except in relation to the "Bonus Discovery Allowable Order® and
should be rescinded and striken from said Order No., 798,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Cormission Order Ko, 573, effective as of June 1, 1944 and
known as the ™Bonus Discovery Allowseble Order® be and the same hereby
is reacinded, subject to the further provisions of this orderj

IT IS FURTHER ORIERED:

That Seetion 4 only and without effect on any other section or part
thereof of Order No. 798, which became effective November 19, 1948, be
and the same hereby is rescinded and striken from said Commission Order
No. 798, subject to the further provisions of this order.

IT IS FURTEER ORDERED:

That all bonus discovery allowables heretofore granted shall remain in
effect the same as if this order had not been entered, and shall be fully




_2.

exempt from the ¢ffeet hereof,.
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That persons eligible to claim a bonus discovery allowable as to _
wells already completed but who have failed to do S0, may be en*itled ;
to the benefits of Order No. 573 and Seetion 4 of Order No, 798 by filing |
application therefore within 15 days from this date, ‘

DOKE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designatedy
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STANOLIND OI1L AND GAS COMPANY

STANOLIND BUILDING

Trisa. OKLAHOMA
liarch 29, 1949

File: 3110=-259-50
Zubjects: Bonus AllowabT- c:i;agzéf;

l're Re Re Spurrier

State Geolo;ist

flew lexico 0il Conscrvation Comnmission
Sonta Fe, Lew llexico

Dear Sir:

Aftacined you will Tind copy of tie report of the
subcommittee appointed to formulate recommendations regarding
the present borus allowable order. A meceting of the Executive
Committee has been called for next week to consider the sub-
cornittee's recommendations. The recommencdation that is
adopted by the Executive Committee for presentation to the

Operators Comnittee will be forvarded to you after the meeting o

of the Executive Committee. I wish to call your attention to
the third paragraph on Page 1 of the attached letter.

Tours very truly,

QR OA

Ge le Card, Chairman

GAC:bbs
Attaciment

cc - lr, J. Ce Seth w/attachnent
111 San I'rancisco Street
Santa Fe, liew llexico




Te George H, Card, Chalmaan

ca County Cperators Comnittee
c/o Stanolind Cil and Gas Jompany
Fair Bullding

Fert Jorth, Texas

Pt s

Dear S3ir:

Your committee aprpointed ho study the bonus sliowable
problem in liew MNexico has held severzl neetings and is of the
unanimous opinien that the bomis allow }le order should be re-

the comwaittee thal the

x 3

scinded. This is bised on the view of
lecality of the bonus allowable order is questionable and in
its opinion there is substantisl doubt thst the benus allae
has resulted in any substantial nmubor of vwells beling dril
ihrat would not, otherwise hove been drillied,

The committee also is cognizant of the oninicens ex-
mressed al several lLea County ingineering Uonmitbee ueel
held at Hobbs, lew Mexico to the end that soie bonus allow
should be continued. In event the lLea County Cperators Comidttee
desires to retain sore form of bonus allowable, it is tuis corni—
mibteel!s opinion Lhat the zuount of the bonus allowsble should
be aprroximateiy one~fourth of thabt presently in eftect and that
t%e borius allowable should he addedl to the proration sllowzble of

a well, ineludivis the deep well adaptation,

It #3111 be recalled thabt order 'o. 037, the state-vide
proration order vith deep well =daptation, in paragraprh 4 provides
uqaf an ogerator may elect to hiave the deep well allouable or the
bonus «llowazble plus normal allowable. Since the derp well allow=
able order is tied in with the ponus orider, in event a petition is
submitted to the (11 Conservation Cuwulssion for rescinding or ro-
vising the bonus allowzble, the pebitlon should also cover the
rescinding or revising of 1 ranh /, ol arder llo, 637, It is the
nion ot the conmittee that the reference fo order lo. 637 be
cific insofar as it alfects ;crav1 arh /[ only since otherviss
e entire order ndght be sunject to chunge wnd Jeopardize . h
present, guite satisfactory strmichurs of the deep well allonva
order.
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April M, 1949

HOBBS NEWS SUN
Hobbs, New Mexico

RE:1 Cases 176,177,181,184,135=Yotice of Publication
Gentlemen:

Please publish the enclomsed notioce ones, irmediately. Please procfread the
notice earefully and sen! a copy of the paper carrying such noties,

PLEASK PROCF FSAD AND TUPCH COIPLETION OF TV PUBRLICATICT SEND
PUBLISTTCR®S AFFIDAVIT I DUPLICATE,

For payrent please submii statemont in duplicate, szccompenied by signed
voucher, The necessary forms are enclosed,

Very truly Fours,

Secoretary and Director




NOTIT OF T T AT
.“.. yoru ‘p-»',x\
M m‘ S
- R ek F e
SIS \ \.,) )} v‘;.. o AL ey

The 3ta%e of YNew ikdder U ths 011 Corperwvation Cormdosion herolys Sivee
nwtioo, rursuaat to lau, of o £ollowiae puldie naﬂnga t«) be reld
1y 5, 1945, bsgimning 2t 10100 olcloci: Azl on that doy v the City of
Sants Pe, MNow loxdoo, °° he Genate uuunbcrs.

casag, 2wl mntic: s tho prdblies

Sage 176

i he retter of the a_'.)?&icm.’;ion o the Cil Congervetion Comicalon upon its

o noilon to reeconcidey (vicw T8 fequed in Cess No. U6 mlating to transe

rortation of eradk pobmdlowm, i o mend or meinio, such onler or any pard
t.b'gc.f.

Soom 177

In the matter of the aerded sprlisetion of the 31 Conservation Comilssion
upon its owm motion 4o reseind, mvise, change or amend Orxder No, 573, wvhich
becarn effective as of Fww 1, 1944 and gonereliy imown as tie "Zomus Discovery
Allowehlo Order®, and to T’“C.b:‘.!ﬁ, roviee or arnrd Joctlon 2 of Oxder 768, ofe
factive Noverler 10, 1048, which rrends and ruprrendos peoviome Bhteuids Drow
ration 0dar Mo, 637.

Come 181

In the matier of the envlication of v R, Clsen Gi) Co m”\, for on oxder
authorizing an wmort'ndox wll location for a gas well in Lho oonter of

S of Seetion 11, Township 24 South, Ranpe 36 Bast, in t?:ta Cooper-Jel Pool,
lea Coumty, New Mexico,

Coae 134

In the matter of the armlieaticn »F Mowrswo 031 Carmerys Zor zy order granting
reremission to drill two "Cive opot?, unorthodox well loo 1"-,;:» Sy Sdonlifiad

as Well 27-B, located 1295 fect nor‘hh of the gouth lios o 1245 feet weght

of the east 1ire (SE. SE) of Jeetion 25, and Well 28-13 1ocawd 1295 feet
north of the sout!* line and 2615 feet wnat of the east limo (:}b SE-) of
Section 25, 211 in Towmahin 17 Toth, Fosgn 32 Sesh, L1700, 1o e Mpljanar
Fool, Tea Comty, Now Hexico,

Lam 125

In the matter of the applisation of Buffale 01l Co:::parw for an order granting
permisgsion to driil an 1mort.h:>:ioc,. well Jocation dosfiznnt.d as Vell NHo. A=A
to bo 1ocated 25 feet north mnd 25 fest east of e zoultiwest comer of the
M= SE. of Jeotim 21 1 ch,':z:"* 'p 17 Jouth, Ranz 32 Sest, axd for pernission
to> plng baclke Uall Mo, 154 on the san oo Oy acre Urach nnd produce the care
fran the Yates sand, said tract ming 7o tho MBliamar Cool, Loa Cowbty, New
Mexl so,

Given mder the senl of the (11 Consermtion Comxxission of How te=ico, ob
Senta Fe, Hecv Moxlco, o April 23, 19/9,

ey ~r>-. SEITON A
Ptedit 27U _.C{)

Yo » I STV AT e e

‘)LR‘]J‘-& LOEEIR S INAAIS S R

Soare bawy




ApTil 1, 1949

CARLSBAD CURRE!'T ARGUS
Carlsbad, Nev !xico

REt Cases 176,177,182,193,186=Notice of Puhlication
Gentlenens

Flease publigh the enclosed notice once, i-medistely. F!lsase proofresd the
noties earefully and send a cony” of the paper carrying such notice,

PLEASE PROOF READ AND UTON COITLETION OF TIE VUBLICATION SID
PUBLISHER®S AFPIDAVIT 1~ DUPLICATE.

For paymsnt pleass submit staterent in duplicate, accompanied by si
vouchey, The necessary forms are enclosed,

Very truly yours,

Seeretary and Director
RRStbw




April 21, 1949

SANTA PR NEBW MEXICAN
Santa Yo, Nov Mexioco

REs Cases 176,177,131,182,183,184,185,186,liotice of Tublication
Gentlessns

Flease mhligh the enclosed notice once, irmediately. Please proofread the
notioce omrefully and send a copy of the -aper carrving sue: notice,

PLEASE PROGF READ AND UPO! COMPIETIOM OF TTT PINLICATION SEMD
PUBLISHER'S AFFIDAVIT IN DUTICATE,

For payment please submit ztaterent in dunliecats, acconpanied by sizgned
vouchey, The neesssary forrns are anclosed.

Very truly yours,

Seeretary and Dimeator

RRS1bw
oncls,



T Stete of liow Moxtoo 1 ig LY Conmarvntlion Cardenion ]
notice, uguant o lav, of ¥ Sollowt 7 roblie warinns oo

'ay 5, 1249, betmnlor ab 10300 oYclock Al.lle ot thal day 7 “he L%y of
Santa o, Neuv Huxico, B lin waade Charhbore,

AL R A L SR R g Y Ty

d & L”Wm’
bt

ALY namad rerbies in 31» :‘-:ﬂ.!,m":_‘:

Cage 17

In the mattor of t5e nanw Clomowodr Ww 031 Dosgurenblon Sonrosion wpon ite
oun motion to rwocnalder Omder 73U ismued in Gaos To, 146 mlatd re 0 trenge
portation of arude wirclmmm, wxl to rad ow mebits, mnh omar or ay nart
thoro

(This i8 & readweriigoad 0 case 170, To.obniom ailiistmd,)

In the xmiier of O omended aralleadion of b U1 Congoreation Comydasion
upon its ovm wbion to mseind, mviee, i or wwend Oier e, 573, vhieh
beean: ~ffectivwe oz o7 T I, 1A 2 mon ?::*_:1._??;;‘ ‘ - en ‘,b‘. Towms Yoseovery
Allowmile Crlar, ant to “ac'r;d; ™Yy aE COrder 708, af-
fegtiwn Invesher 1‘) LA, Wi rumds u Ctatowide Proe
mation Uxder Yo, 5337,

Cam JEL

In the mathar of the 2nnilimbin o
suthorisdng rn wrrthodos well Do
S of Seetion 11, Ioamahin 2
lee Comty, Hov Maxioo,

oo order
) . L enbor of
it T the Tooneis=Tal Pool,

£
1,

In the matter of Gw onobicatlon c.f.’ )
Max W Coll for an oxlor nomitis
sauth of the north 3’>v rrl 3""‘ £ AL ;::t.
(W corer F. ) of oobion 36, Tamshin 160
in the Square Lakc 303.1., gy boantzy, ew Haxico.

Sam 43

Walch, Mhrror el ling Conpany and
e >z'thdm*' woll loeation, 1330 feet

o «“vw line

3!:' : 'mt,J.n.P.M. »

1)

nohs mebior of dhe onctiendt m o of Aad Tede G4 Sy, oo eo-yeriosrship

comosed of Hell Cilleanic, Tun Thiliy Woleh, Jr., ikricris Bﬂ},!. loieh ard
Robert 1112 Weleh, by V. 3. lelch, mummdian of Von Fhailip keleh, Jr..
Mariorie Mnll Weleh ond loloxt 27111 i L’;h, ”rlnnm, T meneger ah Artasda,
Hou Mxrdeo of the Tod wlss T4 \,\“ fo an order permdthing sad rpproving
an anorthodux wJ. 700::‘55.:1!1 3.60 iim:— saotic of v oot Ling ad lb&”) feet
want of the emst line of Sastlion 29, in “mm:in 1'? ,Jam, ange 20 Bast,
Ml Palley in the "ic:’z «uzﬁ-:e Foaly | xur GCaxaty, How JEvion,

Came LS .

In e matbter of e sprlieation <"'"" Yenarza T11
rermdanion to drill tuwo v B
as Well 27-5, localel 195 fent v o mouid 1—~ LIRN A
of the zast lire (SH, S3.0) or Jeeiisr 25, and "a]J: ”'3-'59 eszicd
north of the south line aw: /Gb st L oof Uhe sost Lina {S’i,
Sectlon 25, all in Tomship 17 5oaadhs

Pool, lae Comby, liow Mmoo,




E

In thy metior oF the ol eation of Iuffale M1 Canpany for en onkr ranting
normdasion to A1l an wnerthcdox well locatin designated ss Yell Mo, A=A
to e located 25 feet north and 25 foet oast of the southwest corner of the
NE: W of 9setion 21 in Township 17 South, Range 32 Sast, and for permseion
ug baock Well Yo, 154 cn the zam® forty acre trzet and produge the same
from the Yatos sand, s21d treact boing in the 'eljisper Fool, lea County, New

a7dlcutlon of Bassett & Colliar for an order z;mw_w
an morthodox loeati-n deslzietsd a2z lell Yo. 6, W11lismg

Satate Yee, loowted 990 feot south of “he norﬂzlimandmrmtmtofﬁ.

esst line of Seetion 25, -ow'mr' > 13 Saath, Tingo 00 Tush, TG PWMe, in the

Glean under the gaal of the M1 Jonsorveltlion demicsion o Touw Yexloo, at
Sarde Pe, Novw Maxloo, on Awil 23, 1949,

STAW (ﬁ" 008 1438
U 3“: n?:‘r\'? QO TINTOH

1y, Re OPUNS , Seavetary




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Pursuant to legal notice to the public, the following
proceedings came on before the 01l Conservation Commission
of the State of New Mexico, beginning at 10:00 A, M., in
the Senate Chamber of the Capital Building in Santa Fe on
May 5, 1949,

NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission
hereby gives notice, pursuant to law, of the following publie
hearings to be held May 5, 1949, beginning at 10:00 ol clock
A, M. on that day in the City of Santa Fe, New Mexico, in
the Senate Chambers.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TOg3

All named parties in the following
cases, and notice to the public:

Case 176

In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation
Commission upon its own motion to reconsider Order 788
issued in Case NKo. 146 relating to transportation of crude
petroleum, and to amend or restate, such order or any part
thereof, (This is s readvertisement of Case 176, hereto-
fore published,)

Cage 177

In the matter of the amended application of the 0il Conser-
vation Commission upon its own motion to rescind, revise,
change or amend Order No, 573, which became effective as of
June 1, 1944 and generally known as the "Bonus Discovery
Allowable Order", and to rescind, revise or amend Section
4 of Order 798, effective November 19, 1948, which amends
and supercedes previous Statewide Proration Order No. 637,

Cage 181

In the matter of the application of the R. Olsen 0il Company
for an order authorizing an unorthodox well location for a
gas well in the center of Sw{ of Section 11, Township 2,
South, Range 3€ East, ir the Cooper-Jal Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico,




Case No, 182

In the matter of the application of V.S, Welch, Carper
DPrilling Company and Max W, Coll for an order permitting
an unorthodox well location, 1330 feet south of the north
line and 1310 feet approximately west of the east line
(RW ccerner SE{NE{) of Section 36, Township 16 Scuth,
Range 30 East, N.M,P.M,, in the Square Lake Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico,

Case 183

In the matter of the application of Red Lake 0il Company, a
co-partnership composed of Nell Gillespie, Van Philip Welch,
Jr., Majorie Well Welch and Robert Hill Welch, by V. S.
Welch, guardian of Van Philip Welch, Jr., Majorie Nell
Welch and Robert Hill Welch, minors, and manager at Artesia,
New Mexico of the Red Lake 0il Company, for an order per-
mitting and approving an unorthodox well location 1687 feet
south of the north line and 1580 feet west of the east

line of Section 29, in Township 17 South, Range 28 East,
K.,M.P.M., in the Red Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,

Case 1 84

In the matter of the application of Kewanee 0il Company
for an order granting permission to drill two "five spot”
unorthodox well locations, identified as Well 27-B located
129% feet north of the south line and 1245 feet west of the
east line (SE}SEL) of Section 25, and Well 28-B, located
1295 feet north of the south line and 2615 feet west of the
east line (SW{SE{) of Section 25, all in Township 17 South,
Range 32 East, N.M.P.M., in the Maljamar Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Case 185

In the matter of the application of Buffalo 011 Company for
an order granting permission to drill an unorthodox well
location designated as Well No. 21-A to be located 25 feet
north and 25 feet east of the scuthwest corner of the NE}
Swi of Section 21 in Township 17 South, Range 32 East, and
for permission to plug back Well No, 15-A on the same forty-
acre tract and produce the same from the Yates sand, said
tract being in the Mal jamar Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

Case 186

In the matter of the application of Bassett & Collier for an
order granting permission to drill an unorthodox location
designated as Well No, 6, Williams Estate Fee, located 990
feet south of the north line and 2623 feet west of the east
line of Section 25, Township 18 South, Raage 26 East,
N.M.P.,M,, in the Dayton Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,

Given under the seal of the 0il Conservation Commission of
Kew Mexico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on April 21, 1549,

STATE OR NEW MEXICO
CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
/s/ R. R, Spurrier

SEAL R. R, SFURRIER, Becretary

.




BEFORE: Hon. Guy Shepard, Member
Hon. R. R. Spurrler, Member and Secretary

REGISTER:

John E. Cochran, Jr., Artesias, New Mexico, for
Kewanee 01l Co. and Buffalo 01l Co,

R. D. Collier, Artesia, New Mexico, for Collier &
Bassett,.

R. S. Blysmm Hobbs, New Mexico, for Delfern 01l Co.

Roy O. Yarbrough, Hobbs, New Mexico, for the 0il
Conservation Commission,

E. L. Shafer, Ft, Worth, Texas, for the Continental
01l Co,

Elmer H, Wohl, Oklahoma City, Oklama, for the R,
Olsen 01l Co.

J. M, Paddleford, Jal, New Mexico, for the K., Olsen
01l Co.

R. S, Christie, Ft, Worth, Texas, for the Amerada
Petroleum Corporation.

J. C, Blackwood, Midland, Texas, for the Amerada
Petroleum Corporation,

J. G, Coates, Midland,Texas, for the Cities Service
011 Co.

Glenn L. Shoemaker, Midland, Texas, for the Stano-
lind 011 eco.

Paxton Howard, Midland, Texas, for the Shell Cil Co.

R. Chas, Nicheison, Houston, Texas, for the Shell
Pipeline Corporestion.

C. B, Yager, Ft, Worth, Texas, for the Texas Pacific
Coal & 011 Co,

R. G. Schuehle, Midland, Texas, for the Texas Paci-
fic Coal & 01l Co.

M, T. Smith, Midland, Texas, for the Shell 0il Co.
Inc.

¥, C. Brown, Houston, Texas, for the Shell Pipeline
Corporation.

M., C. Bummer, Midland, Texas, for the Shell 0il Co,
Ine.

Frank R, Lovering, Hobbs, New Mexico, for the Shell
01l Co, Ine.

E. 8. Porter, Amerada Petroleum Corvoration, Tulsa,
Okliahoma.
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W. G, Ricketts, Tulsa, Oklahoma, for Amerada Petroleum
Corporation,

J. O, Hathaway, Midland, Texas, for Amerada Petro-
leum Corporation,

J. E. Low, Pt, worth, Texas, for Amerada Petrcleum
Corporation,

George w, Selinger, Tulsa, Uklahoma, for Skelly 011
Co.

J. N, Dunleavey, Hobbs, Neyw Mexico, for Skelly 041 Co,

G. w, Hirschfeld, Hobbs, New Mexico, for the Lea
County Operators Committee,

William B, Macey Artesia, New Mexico, for American
' Republies Corpora%ion.

G. E, Kinney, Artesia, New Mexico, for the State
Bureau of Mines,

Justin Newnan, Artesia, New Mexico, for the 0il Con-~
servation Commission,

Elvis R. Utz, Santa Fe, New Mexico, for the 011 Con-
servation Commission, _

Ralph 1, Gray, Artesia; New Mexico, for the Buffalo
011 cCo,

wW. E, Scott, Artesia, New Mexico, for the Buffalo 011

Q,

Enmett A White, Roswell, New Hexico, for the Leonard
011 co,

Raymond Lamb, Artesia, New iMexico, for the Wilson
011 co,

Frank C, Barnes, Santa Fe, New Mexico, for the 011
Conservation Commission,

J. W, House, Midland, Texas, for the Humble 0i1 Co,

Staniey Carper, Artesia, New Mexico, for the Carper
Drilling co, Inc,

G. H, Card, Tulsa, Oklahema, for the Stanolind 011
Gas Co,

J. O, Seth, Santa Fe, New Mexico, for the Stanolind
Cil & Gas Co,

Neil B, wWatson, Artesia, New Mexico, attorney,

Harvey Hardison, Midland, Texas, for Standard 011
Company or Texas,
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W. E. Hubbard, Houston, Texas, for Humble 01l Co.
R. S, Dewey, Midland, Texas, for the Humble 01l Co.

A. J. McQuiston, Hobbs, New Mexico, for Barnsdall
01l Co.

L. B, Jeffers, Tulsa, Oklahoma, for Barnsdall 0il Co,

M, L, Patterson, Odessa, Texas, for Phillips Petroleum
Co.

G. H. Gray, Midland, Texas, for Repollo 01l Co,

Harve H. Mayfield, Midland, Texas, for Magnolia Petro-
lewm Co,

E. P, Keeler, Dallas, Texas, for Magnolia Petroleum
Co,

A. E, willig, Ft. Worth, Texas, for the Texas Co,

R. L. McCormick, Midland, Texas, for the Magnolia
Petrolewm Co,

Pgsul C. Evans, Hobbs, New Mexico, for the Gulf 0il
Corporation,

Lloyd L. Gray, Tulsa, Oklahoma, for the Gulf 01l
Corporation.

S. H. Anderson, Tulsa, Oklahoma, for Gulf 01l Corpors-
tion.

R. E. Canfield, Roswell, New Mexico, for the USGS,

George Graham, Santaz Fe, New Mexico, for the 0il Con-
servation Commission,

Don McCormlick, Carlsbad, New Mexico, for the 01l Con-
servation Commission.

CHAIRMAN SHFPARD: The meeting will come to order. Mr, Gra-
ham, will you read the notice?

(Reads the notice of publication in Case 176)

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Is anyone here to appear in Case 1767

MR. HOWARD: Paxtor Howard, Sheli 01l Co., if the Coumission

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Please come forward,
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MR. HOWARD: I just wish to make a statement on behalf of

the company. May I proceed?

MR, SHEPARD: Yes,

MR. HOWARD: In this case the Commission, I belleve, has
aksed the operators to approve, or exprsss their opinion,
as regards the proposed amendment to the order, the chief
question being whether or not there shouldbe stricken from
the order the last portion reading, "provided that a
supplemental order is issued authorizing such production.™
In otherwords, should the Cormission delete the supplemental
order required in authorizing production when 1t exceeds
that printed on the schedule, On behalf of the Shell 0il
Company, I would like to state our position as being: we
believe that the proviso to the order should be retained,
In other words, there should be required this supplemental
order when the production goes over that shown on the sched-
ule. We believe that 1s to the benefit of the producer,
the purchaser, and transporter, to have some official
record and some official recognition by this body that the
production is authorized in excess of that shown on the
schedule, Besides, it is better conservation practice to
have it in that way. We realize that the procedure should
be simple so that there will be a minimum of delay in
ocbtaining these supplemental orders. We have & suggested
form which we would like to give to the Commission which we
believe would simplify the handling of these supplemental
orders. It 1s merely a form of application or letter

whiclh an operator would present to the Commission repre-

sentative setting out the lease and the wells, the pipe-
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line company and the purchaser and the amount of oil that
they caan produce from the well invoived. It would be
filed with the Commission representative, and right on the
face of it would be the approval. The copies would be
available in the Commission's office for daily check, by
purchaser or pipeline representative, and there should be
no delay in handling production, We also wuld like to
suggest that in paragraph 2 of Order No. 788, as 1t is

now written, that it should read in this way--and I will
emphasize the words which I think should be included--
that any crude purchased is authorized--and should be
added "and transported” 100 per cent of the allowable

from all units classified as marginal units on the monthly
proration order. A marginal unit 1s a2 unit that is incap-
able of producing the State top unit allowable for that
particular month, Any amount of crude petroleum up to and
inceluding the top unit allowable for that particular month
may be purchased, and ihien add in "and transported™, from
a marginal unit; provided that a supplemental order is
issued authorizing such producticn. We submit to the Com-
mission our suggestion as to how that order should read
and also submit these forms as a simplified way of hend-
ling those orders. Thank ycu,

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Anybody else? Mr, Lirschfleld, would
you like to say anything?

MR. HIRSCHFIZLD: I have nothing to say.

CHAIRMAN SHEFARD: Any of the purchasers or pipeline men
have anything further to say? We will hold this open ...
MH, NICHOLSON: R. C, Nicholson from Houston fipeiine Co,
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and 8hell Pipeline acting as transporter in the State of

New Mexico, We approve and recommend that consideration be
given to the form and manner in which the order is written
-as suggested by Mr, Howard,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Anybody else? We will hdfl this open
until Mr,. Staley gets here and see if he has anything fur-
ther to add. In the meantime, we will proceed with the
next case, Mr, Graham, would you read Case 1777

(Reads the notice of publiication in Case 177)
"CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Does anyone wish to appear on this?
Mr, S8eth, do you have anything?
MR, SETH: On behalf of the Stanolind 0il and Gas Co., I
merely wish to state our position. We think the order is
of doubtful utility for discovery, and we bellieve the facts
shown in the records of the Commission will show it hasn't
really accomplished its intended purpose, It is very
questionable whether it is a proper conservation measure,
and the facts and figures read yesterday indicate that its
intended purpose to encourage them to step out and wildcat
has not been accomplished, and we favor the recission of
the order,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Does anybody else have anything to say
on thls case?
MR. Mc@ORMICK: How about the cate of reclission, Mr.Seth?
And how about the allowable that have already been given?
MR, SETH: I wouldn't interfere with them at all., I would
make it effective the first of July.
MR, McCORMICK: How abocut wells now drilling?
MR, SETH: They would have to be taken care of, If they
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began work on the basis of the order, I think they would
have to be taken care of, Should be.
MR, McCORMICK: How would that be done? Safety clause?
MR. SETH: That's right,
MR, McCORMICK: Exception in the order of recsission?
MR. SETH: That's right., Mr. Gray, do you have some figures
on that?
MR, GRAY: Yes, sir,
COMMISSIONER SPUHRIER: Would you come forward, please?
MR. GRAY: During the period of time that the bonus allow-
able was in effeét, bonus was granted to twenty wells, and
the first bonus was granted in October 31, 1944, The lest
one was granted Februsry 25, 1949, That was an average of
4,6 wells each year. The total bonus that has been granted
has amounted to 631,595 barrels, or an averzge of 148,565
per year. The total bonus produced to date, and I believe
these figures are to April 1, 1949, has amounted to 410,581
barrels or an average of 94,822 per year. Of the 20 wells
that had bonuses granted four of them have produced no
0il in sofor as the bonus is concerned, About four others
have produced a very small proportion of the bonus granted,
O0f the total amount produced, it is about two-thirds of the
total granted, Seven bonuses are now still in effeet,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Anyone else? Well, if no one has any-
thing further, this will be taken under advisement and we
will take up Case No, 181. Would you read that, Mr,
Graham, please?

(Reads notice of publication in Case 181)
MR. SHEPARD: Do you have anything?
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MR. WALL: Elmer H. wall, with the K. Olsen 0il Co,
CHAIRMAN SKEPARD: Will you swear this witness?

(Witness sworn)
MR, WALL: I first want to wmake 3 general statement,
CHAIRMAN SHEFARL: Go ahead, Mr, Wall, please.
MR. WALL: In the latter part of March the management of the
R. Olsen 01l Co, approved the drilling of a gas well in the
center of ‘ne SW of 11-24-South-36-Fast. In arriving at
that decision they took the following factors into account
and which caused them to conclude that this was the proper
and logical location for such a well., First, of course,
we recognized the pipeline proration of one well to--one
Bas vell to 160 acres--and the new gas law apnd the anti-
cipated regulaticns in that same regard. Secondty, there
are two abandoned oil wells in this quarter section, one
in the NWS#, and the other in the EWSW. We felt that we
should get far encugh away from those wells tc aveid possitile
water contamination in the Yates sand from those o0ld wells,
Next, in recent cases the USGS has recommended and sug-
gested to consider the making ..© locations in the center
of 160-acre tracts, In fact, in one recent instance,
they strongly urged us to make that type of locztion on
the Federal acreage. Next, while these two abandoned oll
wells--it 1s believed that there is good probabllity of
discovering oil in another horizon, and a gas well in the
center of 160 acres would leave us a better spacing pattern
for oil wells in the center of each forty., The next item
wag & natter of drainage aré whether or not there were ahy

inequities involved in such spacing. The leazse and mineral
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ovnership in this gquarter section is uniform thioughout the
quarter section, In other words, there are no variations
in the ownership as between one forty and another forty in
the 160 acres., Therefore, in so spacing the gas well, no
inequities could arise from the standpoint of drainage.
There are also some extenuating circumstances in connection
with this application, Unfortunately, the management
wasn't aware that this type of application would require a
publiec hearing. In the later pert of March the Form C-101
was filed and in due course we were notified that & hearing
wag necessary. Application for this hearing was made on
April 11, Eut under the terms of our leases, they would
terminate if operations for the drilling of the well were
not commenced by April 15, So, we more or less took the
bull by the horns and conducted operations on the well suf-
ficient in our opinion to perpetuate the leases, We urge
the Commiszion that this application be granted, I have

no particular testimony to present unless the Commission
wishes to ask some questions,

MR, McCORMICK: When was the well started?

MR. PADDLEFORD: (Mr. Paddleford was the witness sworn.)
The well was commenced on April 4,

HR{ McCORMICK: Has 1t been shot?

A, It 1sn't completed as yet,

Q. How deep are you?

A. Ve are 3014 feet,

Q. Is this fee land?

A, Yes,

Q. when was your C-101 filed?
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A. March 30.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: You obtained this approval to drill,

did you?

A. Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Were you ever notified at any time that
you shouldn't do this without a hearing?

A, Yes, sir,

CHAIRMAN SHTPARD: Wheg/ggg receive that notice?

A. At the time that I was to receive that notice I was in
Oklahoma City, and I received the word by !'phone on approxi-
mately April 11, I believe,

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Well, then after you received this
notice, what did you do?

A, Vell, we discussed the matter, and I found ocut then
that it was necessary to receive approval of an unorthodex
location, and Mr. Olsen and myself cdiscussed the matter,
and I got in touch with Mr, Yarbrough and a sked him what
hig suggestion would be, and he thought that we should dis-
continue drilling until we recelved approval of an unor-
thodox location, However, we were at a point there where
it was rather expedient to continue onerations and then file
for an unorthodox locaticn.

MR. MCCORMICK: When was the least to expire?

A. April 15,

MR. McCOFMICK: It wasn't saved by production on some other
part of the lease?

A. No, sir.

MR. McCORMICK: It would have gone cut the window on April
15%




A. Yes, sir,

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: You went right ahead and drilled the
well after you were notified not to, is that right?

A. We continued drilling operations, yes, sir, because
the terms of the leasewere such that continuous and dili-
gent operation had to be carried through,

MR. MeCORMICK: Bo you have a copy of the lease here?

A, I believe Mr, Wall has,

MR. WALL: I have the original,

COMMISSIONER SPURRIER: What is the cost of keeping a rig
in operation, or rather, shutting it down for a day?

A. I belleve three hundred dollars per day.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: About three hundred dcllars per day?

A, Yes, sir,

CHAIRMAN SHEFARD: You have other operations in New Mexico?
A, Yes, sir,

CHAIRKAR SHEPARD: How long have you been operating in this
state?

A, Well, Mr, Olsen has beeln operating--how long have you
been operating, Mr. Wall? Do you know?

MR, WALL: In Lea Couniy since 1935. This is the first
occasion we have had to make this type of location.

MR. McCORMICK: Three leases?

MR. WALL: There »rrs 2 number of owners, ©Some of those
leases don't have that clause. Others do, 1In other words,
theré ars about ten or twelve different owners of the
minerals, There are about ten or twelve leases on this
160. €Eome of those leases do not call for that type of

operation and cthers do, Yc be exact, eleven different



mineral leases and this group of lezases consists of the
complete leaseholds at stake, Mr, Paddleford, do we have
any written corresyondence with the USGS with regard to

this type of location?

A. No, I don't have. There was a discussion with Mr,
Canfield and ¥r, Morrell at the time we were drilling our
No. 1 Myers in Saection 13-24-36.

MR, McCOEM]- s: Are there any other locations in the exact
middle of tiie 160 in that area?

MH, WALL: I am not certaln. Here ls the plat attached to.
our application for this location. It shows gas wells, But
they are not in the center of 1(0%'s. 7ihls 1s our jroposed
location, These are the two abandoned oil wells, Here is

a gas well, and here 1z & gas well, and here i one,

MR, McCORMICK: Whe owns these two gas wells on the east

of you?

MK, WALL: Those belong tec R, Olsen Cil Co., This rea acreage
is R. Olsen 011 Co,'s,

MR, GRAHAM: Will you explsin again your idea of anticipating
what the future gas rules would be?

MR, WALL: Well, at the time--we all know ihat the E1 Paso

Natural Gas Co, attempts to prorate pipe--is attempting a

a

pipeline proration on the basis of maximum tzke on & well to
160 acres. A well that i1s located on forty acres, or that
only has forty acres attached to i} only gets about one-
fourththe amount of take that a well that has 160 acres
allocated to it. And, of course, we rather anticipate that
some glmilar allocation will probably be made whén rules and

regulations for the production of gas well precduction are
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formulated under this new gas law.
CHATRMAN SHFPARD: Does anybody have anything further?
Well, the witness will be excused and thia will be taken
vnder advisement, The next case is 182. Will you read
it, Mr. Graham, please,

(Reads the notice of publication in Case 182)
MR. WATSON: 1If the Commission pleass, this involved an
application to drill a well in the RW corner of the SE{N E{
of Section 26, Township 16 South, Range 30 East., All of
the land in the NE} is included in state leases No, 288k,
Mr, V. S. Welch is the owner of that portion of the lease
described as the Ni of fhe NF}. Carper Drilling Comyany
and i'ax W. Co0ll a2re the owners of that portion 2! the
lease described as the SWi of the NEf, and ir. John M,
Kelly is the owner of that part of the lease described
as the BFiNF} where the well is to de located,
I want to file with the Commissicn at this time a letter
from Mr., Kelly advising that in the event this application
1s granted an operzting sereement will be made with the
petitioner for the drilling of this well,

STARLEY CARPER, having been first duly sworn, testi-
fied as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. WATSCH:
Q. Mr. Cerper, will you stzte your neme tc the reporter,
please sire?
A, sStanley Carper,
Q. ire you an offlcer of the Carper Drllling Company?

A, T sm,
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Q.
A,

Q.

What affice do you hold in that corporation?
Vice President,
Are you familiar with the oil and gas development, Mr.

Carper, in the NE{ of Section 36, Township 16 South,
Range 30 East?

A.

Q.
A,

Q.

Yes, sir,

N.M.P.M, What field is that in?

Square Lake field,

Will you state what wells there are on the N of the

KEt, please, sir?

A.
Q.

V. S. Welch has two wells on the N4 of the NE{.

Do you know whether or not both of those wells are now

produeing?

A.

The one in the--the east well is not producing at the

present time.

Q.
A.
Q.
A,
Q.

That is in the NE$?

That is in the NE{, that's right,

Do you know who owns the 3B} of the NB}?

That is owned by John Kelly,

Do you know whether or not there is a well on that

forty?

A,
Q.
A,
Q.
is
A,

There is an abandoned well on that forty.

Is that a center location?

Yes, it 1is,

With reference to the SW{ of the KEf what development

there in that forty acres?

There is a well owned jointly by the Carper Drilling

Company and Max Coll,

Q.

And is it correct, Mr, Carper, that V, §. Welech,
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Carper Drilling Company and Max W, Coll have an agreement

with John M, Kelly,subject to obtaining approval of an
unorthodox well location, to drill a well on the SE{NE{,
which will be 1330 feet south of the north line and 1310
feet west of the east line of Section 36, Township 16
South, Range 30 East?
A, Yes, sir, that is true,
Q. And that well is to be drilling down to the Square
Lake pay?
A, Yes.
Q. Now, what is the reason for the request for this
unorthodox well location?
A, VWe feel that this quarter section won't be properly
drained by the four wells now on it, or by the two pro-
ducing wells now on it. And ve feel that another well
will suffieiently drain that quarter section,
Q. In making this location are you attempting to drili
a8 closely as possible to the producing wells and as far
avay as possible from the abandoned or dry wells that are
in that 160%?
A, Yes, sir,
Q, Does the Commission have any questions?
MR, MocCORMICK: How long ago were these two wells on the
east abandoned?
A. I believe, I think V. Welch's well was abandoned about
& year ago, The one that John Kelly owned was abandoned
.about eighteen months ago, as I remember it,
MR. McCORMICK: Has the casing been pulled?
A. Yes, sir. I couldn't say about V, Welch, but I know
John Kelly‘s has been plugged.
MR, McCORMICK: All these other locations are in the middle
_of a forty?
A. Yes, sir, that's right,
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CHAIRMAKN SHEPARD: Anybody have anything further? Well,
if not, the witness will be excused and the request
granted,
MR. WATSON: I have & proposed form of order,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Will you read the next case, Mr.
Graham, please, Case 1837

(Reads the notice of publication in Case 183)
MR. WATSON: 1If the Commiasion please, Mr. V, 5. Welch was
intending to be here, but has been attending a directors'
meeting of the Independent Petrocleum Association at New
Orleans, He called me at midnight last night and stated
by veason of airplane trouble he was in Fort Worth and
would be unable to be here, I have sent in to Mr, Spurrier

a written statement from Mr. W. W. Ports with refergnce

to the location cf this well., And I would like to file
that statement with the Commission if you have that, Mr,
Spurrier,
MR, SPURRIER: Yes, we have that in our files,
MR, WATSON: I would also like to file st this time a
survey made by W. W, Ports, registered professional engineer
and land surveyor, under date of October 15, 1948, and
a second survey made by Mr. Ports at a later date,

This application is with reference to the Williams
No, 2-B well, vhich is on government acreage in the Red
Lake field in the SW{NE{ of Section 29, Township 17 South,
Range 28 East, N.M,P.M. When the location of this well
was made, it vas intended that the well would be located
650 feet south of the north line and 1650 west of the east
line of Section 29, But as shown by the two surveys, it
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vas later determined after the vell was drilled that by
reason of the irregularities in Section 29 the location is
actually 1687 feet south of the north line and 1580 feet
west of the east line of the Section 29, I would like to
submit from the records of the Red Lake 011 Company a

copy of the notices made to the USGS with reference to the
completion of the well, vhich notices show the location as
it actually has been determined by the last survey. And

I would like permission to file with the Commission true
typewritten copies of that approvgd order--of that approved
notice-~-and withdraw the original for the files, if I may
do that,

MR. McCORMICK: When was the well drilled?

MR, WATSON: The well was completed on or about December
20,

MR, MeCORMICK: 19487

MR, WATON: 1948, yes, sir, I may state also =t this
point that it is my understanding that the locatior. does
not vieclate the regulations of the USGE for a well on
government land. But I may say also that the supervisor
requested the Red Lake 0il Company to file an application
for approval of this unorthodox location., The error in the
location was entirely unintentional and, as I say, on the
two surveys made by Mr, Ports I believe it will appear
that there arc‘irrogularitics in this section, 8o that

if you start from one corner to arrive at a particular
place, and if you start from another corner to arrive at
the same spot, you arrive at a different place. The loca-~

tion is 37 feet off in one direction and approximstely 70




feet in the other direction.
COMMISSIONER SPURRIFR: I think, Mr, Watson, our files
will show that the 0il Conservation Commission also
requested that he file application for approval of an
unorthodox location.
MR, WATSON: Yes, sir, that is true, Mr. Spurrior; I
merely made that statement with reference to filing this
approved nctice here so that the Commission would under-
stand that the USGS had asked Mr. Welch for the Red Lake
01l Company to file this application, even though they
had approved the location,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any questions? If there are no further
questions the request will be granted, Will you read the
next case, please, Mr, Graham?

(Reads the notice of publication in Case 184%,)
MR. COCHRAN: John E, Cochran, Jr. I live at Artesia,
New Mexico and represent Ksvanee 0il Company. Kewanee 01l
Company owns what it designates as its Peerl Lease, des-
cribed as all of Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 32
Eagt and lets 1, 2, 3, and 4, and the Ef of W4 of Section
30, Township 17 South, Range 33 East, K.M.P.M.,, in Lea
County, New Mexlico, in the Maljamar Field, At the pre-
sent time, there have been drilled twenty-four wells on
this lease--no, there have been drilled twenty-six wells
orn this lease and twenty-four of the wells are producing.
Well Fo, 20 is stending idle and is not producing, and
Well Nc. 12 in the SE{SB} of Section 25 was temporarily
abandoned in January of this year and is not producing.
All of the wells drilled thus far on this lease are
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located in the center of 4O-acre legal subdivisions with
the exception of wells 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, and 26, These
8ix wells are five-spot locations which were drilled
during 1948, The Kewanee 01l Company desires to drill
Well No, 27-B in the SE{SEf of Section 25 at the location
set forth in the application; and Well No. 28-B in the SW
of the 8Bt of Section 2% at the location set forth in the
application, and which are shown on the map attached to
the application. Now, in each instance this well will
constitute the first well in the forty acres that is now
producing. And in the five-gpot locations previously
drilled there was no provision made for any allowable for
those wells because they constituted the second well on
a forty. Now, in the case of these two wells, it would be
Kewanee's desire that they be permitted to produce from
these two wells, when drilled, whatever the allowable may
be that is set by the Commission for those forty-acre
units, Now, in view of the fact that there have been

two previous hearings on the six unorthodox locations
drilled heretofore, and at those hearings rather extensive
testimony was taken, I have nc witnesses here to add fur-
ther to that testimony., And if the Commission cares to
revievw that, I would like to make reference to those two
previcus hearings of the Kewanee 0il Company on five-spot
locations on this same lease.

MR, McCORMICK: Why aren't these drilled on conventional
locations since there are no wells on that quarter,

MR. COCHRAN: In the SBESEt of Section 25 Well Ro. 12 was
dril;ed in the regular location. That well produced for a
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nuaber ¢f years and then production declined. And while
that weli hasg not been completely abandoned and the casing
pulled, the sand has been muddled off anid cemented. Their
thought is that by drilling the wells in the location shown
on the plat that they could probably obtain better producing
wells, and also that will carry out a five-spot pattiern
which they started sometime ago,
COMMISSIONER SPURRIER: Is this under the cooperative?
MR, COCHRAN: No, this lease is outside the cooperative,
MR, McCORMICK: What kind of well is Cochburn No. 1%
MR, COCERAN: I believe that is what is known as Cochburn
Allstate No, 1. That was a very light well. I believe
that well probably makes about two barrels a day.
CHBAIRMAN SHEPARD: Anything further? Well, if not, we will
grant the request, Will you read the next case, Mr,
Graham?

(Reads the notice of publication in Case 1853)
MR, CCCHRAN: John E. Cochran, Jr., Representing the
- Buffalo 011 Company.

RALPH GRAY, having been first duly sworn, testified
as followss

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR, COCHRAK:
MR, COCHRAN: If the Commission please, the Buffalo 0il
Company owns what is designated as its Baish A Lease,
situated in Sections 21 and 22, Township 17 South, Range
32 East. This lease is on federal land, and consists of
640 acres, and is located in the Maljamar Fool of Lea
" County, and is committed to the Maljamar cooperative agree-

ment. There are a number of prcducing wells on this lease,
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some producing from the Maljamar pay, some produecing from
the Yates sand, and I believe there is one input well on
this tract,

Q. Mr, Gray, will you state your name, please?

A. Ralph Gray,

Q. Have you testified before the Commission before, Mr,
Gray?

A, Yes, sir,

MR, COCHRAN: Are you willing to accept Mr. Gray's quali-
ficationa?

COMMISEIONFR SPURRIER: Certainly,

¢. By whom are you employed?

A. Buffalo 01l Company.

Q. In what capaéity ars you employed by the Buffalo 01l
Company?

A, Assistant superintendent of production.

Q. In that capacity do you have supervision of their,
or or you familiar with the Mal jamar propertles of the
Buffalo 0il Company? .

A. Yes, sir,

Q. You are familiar with the Baish A Lease?

A, I am,

Q. Mr, Gray, how many wells have been drilled on the
Baish A Lease to date?

A, There have been twenty-one wells drilled.

Q. From vwhat depths are those wells producing?

A, There are three wells producing from the depth of
approximately 2,500 feet, in the Yates formationj there

are sixteen wells producing from the Maljamar Pool at an
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approximate depth of 4,000 feet; two wells are gas in-
Jection wells in the Malijamar pay.

Q. Now, you have made application vo plug back Ko, 15-A
located in the NE{SW{ of Section 21 %o the Yates sand,

and you have also made application tc drill Well No. 21-A,
to be located on this same 4O-dcre tract, That 1s correct?
A, That's right,

Q. Will you state to the Commission why you wish to plug
back Well No, 15-A tc the Yates sand and give the Commission
some of the history of this well No. 15-A?

A, Yes, At the time 15-A was drilled considerable trouble
was experienced in completing the well. And in drilling
the pay section the tools were lost and considerable diffi.-
culty was experienced in sidetracking thé tools. It was
finally nscessary to set two whipstocks. The last whipe-
stock being placed in the bottom ﬁart of the 54 inch oil
string set at 3,610, In drilling through the bottom part of
the oil string, the gas pay was exposed to the well boro,'
which had hreviously been cused off, Later an attempt was
made to shut off this gas by squeezing it off, but the
attempt was unsuccessful, As a result, the well was
completed as a rather poer well, and since that time thn |
well has only produced 826 barrels per anre. as compared to
other wells in the same area having produced from 2,640 to
4,650 barrels per acre. ~

Q. Do you feel that this small recoverﬁ and the small pro-:
ductivity thet you obtained fromAthis well 1s due to this
poor completion?

A, It 1s due partly to the poor completion.
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Q. When this well was drilled, what was the nature or
extent of the showings that you had as you went through
the Ystes sand?

A. Our records indicate that a considerable quantity of
0il was encountered in the Yates formation at the time of
drilling through it, and one estimate is in the nelghbor-
hood of 100 barrels = day.

Q. It is your desire to plug 15-A back to the Yates sand
and perhaps complete the well as a producing well in the
Yates formation?

A. That's right,

Q. ‘Is it your intention to mske an additional study ofr
the Yates sand in this particular area?

é. Yes. We are not going to obtain a very high ultimate
recovery from our present Yates wells, so, we do wish to
meke further stuly and determine further if it will be
economical to recomplete 15-A as a Yetes well,

Q. 1If your studies show that the expenditure might not be
Justified or that you might not obtain encugh oil from the
Yates szand to justify this expenditure, what are your

plans with reference to 15-A then?

A, This will will be shut in and either be temporarily or
permanently abandoned, |

Q. In other words, while presently your plen 1is to plug
the well back to the Yates sand, you don't necessarlly
want to be obligated to do that?

A. Thatts right,

Q. Kow, where do youv propose to drill the new Mal jamar pay

well? Well Fo. 21-A%




A, 25 feet north and east of the SW corner of the NE{SwWi
of Bection 21, Township 17 South, Range 32 East,

¢. For what reason have you selected this ﬁartieular lo-~
cation?

A, We believe we will recover a maximum ultimate recovery
from the formation by drilling at this loestion,

Q. In other wor's, you fesl that a well drilled, and
completed satisfactorily, that the recovery from that well
would be comparable to the MO-acre tracts around this 4O-
acre tract?

A, That's right, It should be approximately the same as
the other wells,

- Qe« Now, if you are permitted to drill Well No, 21-A to

the Maljamar pay, what is the situation with reference to
allowable for that well? How would that well be produced?
A, Thie well Wwill be allocated an allowable in accordance
with the proration formula which is in effect for the Mal-
Jamar cocperative agreement,

Q. If Well No. 15-A 1s plugged back to the Yates sand

and completed thsre, would that constitute a second well
on that forty-acre tract producing from the Yates sand?

A. Yes, sir, 1t would.

Q. What would the production arrangements from those wells
be insefar as allowable is concerned?

A, We would not exceed the top allowable for ferty-acre
proration units for the Yates formation pay,

Q. In other words, you would only take out of the two

vells the allowable fixed for a 4O-acre proration unit

for the Yates sand?




i+ That's right, yes, sir.
MR. COCHRAN: Does the Commission hawve any nuestions?

BY MR. McCORMICK:
Q. Where are the other Ystes wells located?
A, There 1s (indicating on map) 17-¥, 18-Y and 19- Y as
indicated on the map., I believe they are shcwn with that
color designation there.
Q. If this 15-A couldn't be completed as a Yates well, do
you intend to go back and produce it as a Maljamar pay well?
A, No, sir. If we completed 21-A as a Maljamsr well,
then, at that time, we would shut in 15-A end it would not

be produced from the Mal jamsr pay,

Q. You dontt contemplate 2 duzl completion there a2t all?

A, No, sir,

Q. How muel is 15-A now producing a day?

'A. It produces about ten barrels a day.

Q. And what do your other Maljamar wslls produce?

A, The other wells in thls gZzeneral area produce from

30 to LO Yarrels a day,

CHAIRMAR SHEPARD: Any further questions? 1If not, the

vitness will be excused and the request will be granted,

The next case is 186, Would you read thai, Mr. Graham?
(Reads notice of publication in Case 186.)

MR, COCHERAN: If the Comnission please, the facts in this

case are briefly these: Bassett and Colller own vihat they

designate as their Willlams Estate Fee Lease, described

as the N4 of Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 26 East,

N.M.P.M., in Eddy County, New Mexico. During the latter

part of 1948, Bassett & Collier decided to drill three
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wells upon this lease, which is located in the o0ld Dayton
field. They employed a licensed surveyor with instructions
to stake them three ten-acre locations. The surveyor staked
the three locations, but instead of staking ten-acre loca~
tions, the location for Well No., 5 was made 330 feet from
the south line ef the 4C-acre tract, and 660 feet from the
vest line of the 40-acre tract, No, 7 is 330 feet from
the North line and also 660 feet from the west line. Which
locates tnose wells in the center of the 4O-acre tract,
For some reéson, when the location was made for Well Mo,
6, which was supposed tc be in the SE corner of the NE$NW¢
of Section 25, the location was actually made 17 feet zast
of tie west line of the HWiNEZ of Section 29, and 990
feet from the north line of that 40O-acre tract, A4nd the
vwell has been drilled to approximately 235 feet. The cas-
ing was run and cerented, and in accordaence with the order
of the Commission's Artesia office, the well was shut
down 2t that depth, Mr, Collier will testify and tell
you the stcry.,

R, D, COLLIFK, having been first duly sworn, testi-
fied &s follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. COCHEAN:
Will you state ycur name, please, sir?
A. R. D. Ccllier.
Q. Are you a member of the firm of Bassett & Colller?
Ae 1 am,
Q. DBassett & Collier sre part owners and operator of the:
Williams Estate Fee Lease which has just been described?
A, That's right,




Q. This lease 1s located in what 1s known as the old
Dayton field?

A, Yes.

Q. How many vells have been drilled on this lease up until
the present time?

A, Five,

Q. Hovw many wells are producing?

A, Four,

Q. From vhat depth is production obtained?

A. Arownd 1,000 feet.

Q. Did Bassettk Collier decide during the Fall of 1948

to drill some wells on this lease?

A. That's right,

Q. Would you tell the Commission, Mr, Bassett, how many
wells at that time you planned to drill, and vhat steps you
took to have locations made for those wells?

A, Well, I employed a surveyor to make us three ten-acre
locations; and I made a deal with the rotary man to drill
two of these locetions. I gave him twe locations where he
could set pipe and sll, and &id to it. He had a derrick,
Q. 1The first well he moved onto was what?

A. No, 5. ‘

Q. After No. 5 was rotaried down to casing point, what
happened then? ‘

A, We skidded the rig to 6,

Q. And the contractor started drilling on Well No. 6%

A, That's right,

Q. When the contractor mcved from Well Ko. 5 did he

simply move over to the stake the surveyor set?
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A. That's right,

Q. When did you first learn the exact location of Well
No. $°?

A. Well,when Mr. Kewman called me and told me I was on ths
wrong location,

Q. At vwhat depth were you when Mr. Newman called?

A. Ve were at around 800,

Q. What did Mr, Newman say?

A, He said vwe would have to shut down or plug it, but I
vas in gho artesian water, and I talked him into running
through that and then cement it and shut it down.

Q.. To protect the artesian water?

A, That's right,

Q. And you 4id that?

A, That's right.

Q. Did you run casing?

A, Yes, sir,

Q.. About where did you set it?

A, At about 935 feet.

Q. Did you cement the casing in accordance with Mr.
Newman's instruectiocns?

A, Irom top to bottom.

Q. About how many sacks of cement did you use?

A. I think around 125 sacks.

Q. What 1s the status of this well at the present time?

A, Just exmetly like that, §till setting there with the
mud inside the pipe.

Q. Is the }oynlty ownership uniform under this Williams

Estate Fee Lease?
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A. Yes, it 1s,
Q. Does the present location of the Well Ko.6 crowd any
lease owner?

A, I don't think so, no, sir,

Q. Does Bassett & Collier own several leases adjoining

this one? |

A, I think we own all except the one east and maybe
scutheast,

Q. !ﬁoso are owned dy R. W, French?

£. That's rignt,

Q. About how far is the location of the wWell No, 6 from

R. W, French's land? )

A, I expéet the closest place is about a half mile,

Q. Now, Mr. Collier, Bassetti& Collier would like for the
Commission to grant them permission to go ahead and complete
this well?

A, That's right.

Q. What is the initial production of the wells in that
area, approximately?

A. Oh,; they make anywhere from two barrels to five and six,
Q. If you vwers granted pernission to complete this well as
a producer at its present location, would Bassett & Collier
be willing to sign a stipulation and furnish it to the
Commisgsion to the effect that the forty aeres upon which
Well No. § is located, and the forty acres immediately west
of that forty-aere tract would never be segregated or
assigned separately until such time as Well No. 6 was
abandcned? Would you enter into such a stipulation?

A, Yes; sir, we would, |




MR. COCHRAN: Does the Commission have any questions?
BY COMMISSIONFR SFURRIEM:

Q. Whose error would you say this was finally, Mr. Collier?
A. I would say it was the surveyor's and mine both,
Q. The surveyor ian't here and he can't speak for himself?
A, That's right,
Q. I don't quite understand why this location was made so
close to the lina, I mean I haven't arrived at the point--
was 1t the fact that while you wera not there your drilling
contractor skidded the rig that he skidded to a stake
that he shouldntt have skiddod to, that you 4idn't intend
for him to, or just what happened there?
A, FRo, I really think the surveyor thought he was making
ten-acre locations that would put us 330 from the north
and south and 330 from the west and 660 from the other
corner. Bus the way he come down the middle of the forty
that he was going to make three ten-acre locations on
instead of down the west side--which he should have done--
330 feet in,

BY MR, COCHRAN:
Qs Mr, Collier, where originally did you intend for No,
7 to be in the NW corner of that forty?
A. 330 and 330,
Q. 330 and 330. You intended for No. 5 to be in the
EW corner of the forty?
A, That's right,
Q. And you intended for No. 6 to be in the SE corner of

that same forty?
A, That's right,




Qs In other words, all three of the wells would have been

ten-acre lccations on the same forty acres?

A, What I had in mind there vwas to set a jack in there

to pump these wells, and that is the reason I wanted to get

them exactly on locafion.

MR, MeCORMICK: What kind of a stake did the surveyor set

out there?

A, A good-siged stake.

MR, MoCORMICK: Wood stake?

A, Yes, sir,

MR. COCHRAN: 2 x L?

A. Yes, sir. As bigas a 1 x &, 4 feet high,

CRAIRMAN S8HEPARD: Does anybody have anything further?

If not, the witness will be excused and the request granted.
We will take Case 176 under advisement. Mr, Staley

never came in, If t ere is nothing further, the Commission

meeting will be adjourned,
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ORAL RULINGS OF THE COURT ON MOTIONS HEARD
AUGUST 13, and 14th. 1951
BEFORE: Honorable Carl A. Hatch, Judge

THE COURT: You may proceed upon that understanding. fokdokokk

Other counsel in the case, do vou have any final suggestions yQu want ¢{o make.
I might say this, gentlemen, originally it had been my intention, } had contemplated,
these were more or less new problems to the Court, thzat I would take this case under
advisement and perhaps render a written opinion. Perhaps due to the able manner in
which all sides have presented the ¢case, I do not feel at this time that it is necessary
to take any of the matters under advisement. The Court may be wrong in its de-
cision but it is not in doubt about the various questions which have been argued, On
the last argument made and the testimony reiating to the motion to suppress certain
evidence as I indicated a while ago the procedure of proration which began in 1930
was a new matter to this State even as oil was new. I think the Commission did a
very good job throughout all of its years. The laws of the State of New Mexico in
creating the Commission placed upon the Commission its certain responsibilities and
duties. Those responsibilities and duties are such that some of them cannot be del-
egated. The duty of making a proper proration is perhaps the highest duty which
rests ypon the Commission. From the evidence which has been introduced, 1 am
convinced that the Commission did make the proper orders relating to the allowable
on the state-wide basis, That was as far as the Commission has ever discharged
its duty in making the allowables. From that point on all the authority of the Com-
mission appears to have been delegated to Mr. Staley. Mr. Staley himself was indi-
cated as a deputy of the Commission. His powers and duties and authority so far as
any evidence before the Ccurt is concerned were never defined nor set forth other
than he was a deputy of the Commission.

I cannot believe that he was a deputy authorized to execute the gravest and
most responsible power of the Commission, that of making the proper proration order.
That is exactly what Mr. Staley did. He took the information which he compiled in
his capacity as an engineer of the Lea County Operators Association and in coopera-
tion with the association paying the expenses and doing all of the work and with a staff
furnished by the association, he actually made the allocation; not only to the different
wells, but to the different fields and pools in the state. I dont think there can be any
dispute as to that. That was the act of Mr. -Staley, not the act of the Commission.
Now, I am convinced from the Champlin ¢ase that was read if Mr. Staley had been
employed and authorized to gather this data and perhaps make¢ the application. as he
did, and it was referred to the Commission; and even if they had accepied without
question data he had assembled and the aliocations made by him as the act of the Com-
mission itself, all the acts would have been valid. There are various reasons why
I think the allocations argz}ot' valid and chief among - {Continued page 2)
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them, perhaps chief, it is the opinion of the Court that the Commission never made
an order allocating to the different fields and pools their rightful share of the state
allowable which the Commission did make and never made an order allocating to

the individual wells their prorata part of the whole amount or that the pool was en.-
titled to. Now, even if the government is correct that there can be no collateral
attack upon an order of this kind, it is the very basis of the prosecution. It must
always be remembered this is a criminal action and we can take nothing by aver-
ment or implication. The government would have to show an order, and as yet no
order appears in this case about the Commission making any allocation to the fields,
pools, or other individual wells., I must sustain the motion to suppress.

We pass now to the other arguments which have been advanced. First, the
argument made by Mr. Neal, rather an ingenious argument but it doesn‘t appeal
to the Court, I would just merely call attention to this one fact that the crime of con-
spiracy was a crime under 88, it was a crime after the revision, it is the same iden-
tical crime, no change whatever was made in the law. The conspiracy existed even
before and continued afterwards. Now, counsel says the conspiracy or the unlaw-
ful agreement is the gist of the offense. Quite true, but no offense can be committed
until an overt act takes place. These overt acts continued after the change. Counsel
says as to that that would make the overt act itself a crime. I do not agree with that.
The conspiracy follows the overt act just as the overt act follows the conspiracy. It
takes them both to make a crime and the two continued before and after the revision.

Now the constitutionality of the New Mexico LLaw, the next point raised. Counsel
for the government contended earnestly that this Court is bound to uphold the statute
of New Mexico if it can be done and indulging every presumption in favor of consti-
tutionality of the Act. 1 agree with that especially in a case of this kind. I do not
believe the trial court should hold an act of this nature unconstitutional unless it was
beyond reasonable doubt. Well, I have many doubts as to the argument tbat this
Act is unconstitutional. On the contrary my opinion is instead of doubting its consti-
tutionality my opinion is that the New Mexico Conservation Act is constitutional, that
the delegation of powers to the Governor, the State geologist and the L.and Commission-
er is not a delegation of legislative duties in the sense that counsel argues, it does
set up additional duties which are administrative and executive in nature rather than
legislative and therefore the designation of the Governor and the L.and Commissioner
and the State Geologist as members of this Board dcesn't violate the rules against a
delegation of legislative powers to the executive branch of the government. From
what I have said, gentlemen, I think it disposes of all the questions that have been
presented or have I overlooked any.
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